
 

Glendale Avenue Bridge Temporarily Closed for Repairs 

St. Catharines, Ontario (April 25, 2025) – The St. Lawrence Seaway Management Corporation 
(SLSMC) is advising the public that the Glendale Avenue Bridge (Bridge 5) in St. Catharines is 
temporarily out of service for vehicle and pedestrian traffic. The bridge has remained in the 
raised position since Tuesday, April 22, due to an issue with the expansion joint that is 
preventing it from fully lowering. The bridge is expected to reopen on May 12. 
 
Repair work is already underway, with crews working extended hours to complete the work as 
quickly and safely as possible. Marine traffic is not affected and continues to move through the 
canal as usual. 
 
We recognize this closure is disruptive and sincerely appreciate the public’s patience and 
understanding as we work to resolve the issue. We are working closely with municipal partners, 
emergency services, and other stakeholders to keep them informed as the situation progresses. 
 
SLSMC has coordinated directly with key stakeholders and is actively managing the situation. 
Public updates will be shared through the Seaway’s Facebook page and the Bridge Status page. 
For questions, the public is encouraged to email info@seaway.ca. 

For more information concerning the Seaway, please visit www.seaway.ca.  
 

-30- 

 

For more information: 
Nicole Giroux-Laplante 
Manager, Media Relations and Communication 
The St. Lawrence Seaway Management Corporation 
613-932-5170 ext. 3296 
ngirouxlaplante@seaway.ca  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61565862983810
https://greatlakes-seaway.com/en/recreational-boating/bridge-status/
http://www.seaway.ca/
mailto:ngirouxlaplante@seaway.ca

